

## St Hugh's JCR Committee Meeting Minutes

1. Rep's Updates
2. Matters Arising from Updates
3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes
4. Items for Discussion
5. Any Other Business

### 1. Rep's Update:

#### Reetz:

- Governing body;
- Met the new dean, going to try to push for junior dean's training again;
- Sorting out festival of anniversaries with the development office, working with the MCR;
- OUSU disability rep and I working on accessibility audit;
- Filmed vlog but lost everything;
- Went for chaplaincy freshers' lunch and made a fool of myself;
- Tom, Tirzah and I did up the super cute board;
- Lots of companies/alumni are contacting me - they want to do networking/career events in Hugh's (and Yemi and I are doing a motion on getting a new careers rep because I can't do it all)

#### Tom:

- Sorted a few small issues with people's accommodation;
- Ordered all the careers guides which should hopefully be on way soon;
- Formal tickets have gone up;
- Had a meeting with Rahelie raising formal costs by £1 because formals are making large losses

#### Hanna:

- Will be helping out (and am happy to take charge of) with a Hugh's alumnus from JP Morgan who wants to do a Q&A on 25<sup>th</sup> October

#### Fabio:

- Completed accounts for last term's expenditure. Drafted budget for this term which I will circulate later on today;
- Helped out at the ball and freshers' finances - supplying liquidity;
- Looking into society things - what they should and should not do

### Ben:

- Target Schools delivered the Roadshow that was paid for in part by the JCR from motions last term. I'll give a bit more info next week in the JCR meeting itself. Importantly though, two motions were passed for the Roadshow amounting to £400. Only £235.16 was spent meaning that there is £164.84 knocking around as leftovers

### Ben and Tirzah:

- Hosted welfare tea;
- Had a stall at the freshers' fair;
- Carried drunk freshers home from the bop;
- Went welfare shopping;
- Delivered lots of lemsip/pregnancy tests/pads and tampons;
- Started moving stuff back into the committee room;
- Were facilitators in consent workshop

### Li Chen:

- International Pizza completed;
- International Drinks completed;
- International Crew Date being planned

### Dan:

- Did LGBTQ 101 workshop with Catherine Kelly - first year we've run it and fairly successful but a fair few freshers didn't turn up;
- Hosted LGBTQ drinks where many more people turned up (shocker). Spent approximately £80

### Jack and Lydia:

- Had a meeting with the domestic bursar and the Deans;
- On Saturday we organized the bop

### Laura:

- Booked the hall for the day of the ball;
- Had a meeting with the ball committee - all going well and we have the bands booked;
- Setting up bank account;
- Having meeting with the Dean, Junior dean, and Domestic Bursar next Thursday about the ball;
- Organizing comedy night in 4<sup>th</sup> week with college comedy nights;
- Helping organize a charity bake sale for BEAT with Rebecca Took

### Gonzalo:

- Registered St Hugh's for the Switch Off Campaign and put a few E&E-related posters

up around College

Charlie:

- Report not submitted

Daniel:

- New website is almost done, most of the info has been transferred across. Does anyone want to add anything?
- We need a new cabinet in the JCR - do we need a motion to pay for it or can Fabio budget?

Katie:

- Did freshers week - it was a success and the freshers all seem to have had a good week (nobody got arrested)

## 2. Matters Arising from Updates

## 3. Matters Arising from Last Meeting's Minutes

## 4. Items for Discussion

Item a. Making a St Hugh's JCR 2017 Facebook page (Jack)

- The next committee should make the new Facebook page so we do not have to worry about it currently

## 5. Any Other Business

- Fabio made a draft budget - same amounts going for normal stuff, however we are getting a larger amount of money this term (1% increase from last year as well), so perhaps we should think in investing it into something new. We will budget in a new JCR cupboard for the PS4, it would also be nice for the freshers to have a say in what to spend the money on. We will propose options and let the freshers think about them - most likely a poll on the Facebook page is to be made, such as "Ideas for expenditure"
- A lot of money going to societies is unused, so we can start thinking about things in college being paid by societies rather than the JCR - like the MathsSoc pays for printing; more societies could do that. This will be further thought about in the coming weeks
- University challenge will be happening in college - Dan de Wijze is in charge of it for St Hugh's, so he will receive the question bank and all necessary documentation

- Dan talked to people running CRAE workshops in other colleges - they weren't as well attended, which is what happened at Hugh's as well. They are compulsory but still less than a half of the freshers attended. Is there a way that for next year we can ask the committee to take a register to back this up? The point isn't to coerce people to go so it is hard to decide on tangible action. Reetz will try to get information about how many people gave in feedback forms that are sent off to OUSU. It should be noted that people are morally obligated to go rather than obligated by rules. We should find a way to encourage the freshers next year to go in as large numbers as possible. It would be good if we could get the workshops in the future done as soon as possible in freshers' week as people are less likely to go after they have started going on nights out and are more tired.
- Discuss the issues with the junior deans - in many instances they have behaved inappropriately, they refuse to be trained, and college fails to consider the JCR's comments. We will write a motion to let the JCR know that they are not pastoral figures, this might influence college to do something about it. Reetz and the welfare reps will have a meeting with the dean this week and see how it goes.